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Geneva, the 19th of January 2020
Excellency,

The delegation of Poland would like to thank the delegation of Mauritania for the presentation of their national report. We acknowledge your government’s engagement in the UPR process and ongoing cooperation with the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights. Poland wishes to recommend for Mauritania to:

· accede to and implement the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court in national legislation;

· ratify the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and its Optional Protocol.
· abolish death penalty from its legal system and accede to the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights.
At the same time Poland recognizes efforts undertaken by Mauritania with regard to human rights. We acknowledge work being done in addressing numerous and grave challenges, such as eradicating still existing examples of slavery, combatting harmful customs which target women and girls such as the Female Genital Mutilation or denying women the right to own or inherit land. Given an unprecedented pressure on health and social systems set by COVID-19 pandemic, tangible and comprehensive progress in respecting human rights is needed more than ever.
I thank you.
